
Glendale Primary School  

Parent’s Council Meeting  

28th February 2024 

Minutes 

Present 

 

Parents / Carers School 

     Syma Shah (Chair) Rhiannon Gallen – Headteacher 

Humera Aslam (Vice Chair) Ceire Pickup - Principal Teacher 

Nidaa Sharif (Secretary)  Kathryn Farrow – Quality Improvement Officer 

Hafsa Awan  

Robyn McLean  

Viola Retzlaff  

Adnan Hussain  

 

 

 

1. Headteacher’s Report 
 

•    Rhiannon mentioned Glasgow City Council’s budget cuts for teaching staff. 

The Parent council were disappointed by this news and intend to contact the 

local Councillors on the impact this will have on pupils.  

 

2. Kathryn Farrow 
    

•    Kathryn attended the meeting to help us understand the role of the Parents’ 

Council as many members are new to the council 

•   The Constitution can be amended to suit our needs and the Parents’ 

Council will look at this before it is put forward to all parents 

•    Humera Aslam was elected as vice chair. 

•    Kathryn will forward on information for us to update some of our policies, 

such as, social media, Code of Conduct, etc. 

 

3.   Finance  

 

•   Syma/Nidaa/Humera will work with previous treasurer Alison to move 

Parents’ Council funds from old account to the school’s account whilst a new 

account is created with new signatories.  



•    Details of spending will be made available to all parents as well as 

conferring on where parents would like the money to be spent.  

 

4.   Ramadan 

 
•    The school is aware that pupils who are fasting might find physical activities 

difficult and will try to arrange different roles so they can still participate in P.E 

•    Parents’ Council would like to organise an Iftar for all parents of every 

background to come together and celebrate Ramadan. Parents are invited to 

volunteer to help organise this event. There will be a meeting for this on 12th 

March. 

 

 

5.   Date of next meeting 
 

• The next meeting will be held on 27th March 2024.  

 


